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Saying Goodbye to a Co-Worker…and Friend 

By:  Don Craig, Deputy Director 

Every organization or company goes through points of 
time, when they have to say goodbye to a veteran, 
knowledgeable, dependable, and dedicated           
employee.  Come this September, IRWA will be losing 
such a person.   
 
John Bell, one of our existing Wastewater Techs, will  
be retiring at that time.  He came ‘on board’ to the  
Association as a field staff member, back in April 
2003…over eighteen years ago.  He has worked at 
various positions with IRWA since then, but the majority 
of the time has been spent being one of our two 
Wastewater Technicians, providing on-site technical  
assistance and training to small rural communities and 
operators throughout the southern half of the state.  
And, he has done that, and other field position work 
through the years, with a wealth of information and  
experience that has benefited many, many systems and 
their personnel, at a top-notch level.   
 
John has been working in the water and wastewater 
fields for 50 years of his life, and during that time,   
has held supervisory capacities in several rural Illinois 
communities. And, he has worked for engineering firms 
as well.  He also has served as an instructor for opera-
tor classes in both fields, at community colleges and 
training centers….along with numerous training sessions 
for IRWA and other organizations in the state, during 
those years.  Also, he holds an Illinois Class “A” Water 
Operators Certification and a Class “1” Wastewater 
License.   
 
Personally, I…and I’m sure all other IRWA staff      
members…will miss John being a part of our ‘team’, 
and his endless amount of learned and experienced 
knowledge, which too, has helped to advance our    
employees and Illinois Rural Water Association as a 
whole.   
 
We all have benefited from his input and presence, 
and oh yeah…from his many, many ‘stories’ of his 
years in the industry, but also in life itself!  I consider 
John a friend, as well as a co-worker, and wish him and 

his family, all the best in retirement; and cannot express 
enough, my own and IRWA’s gratitude for him being a 
valuable and needed asset through these last 18 years. 
 

To say the least, John will be missed… 

 
 

IRWA’S MISSION STATEMENT 

“Protecting and preserving the water and wastewater resources of         
Rural Illinois through education, representation and on-site technical     

assistance” 
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Executive Director 

Frank Dunmire (dunmire@ilrwa.org) 

Deputy Director 

Don Craig  (craig@ilrwa.org) 
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Brandon Windell (windell@ilrwa.org) 
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PLEASE JOIN US FOR ANOTHER FUN FILLED DAY WITH PEERS! 
Look for more information on our website at www.ilrwa.org and 

in the mail. 


